

Strike Lane Community Primary School

Strike Lane, Freckleton
Preston, PR4 1HR
Telephone & Fax 01772 632724
Email: head@strikelane.lancs.sch.uk

Headteacher: Katherine Shuttleworth (BA Hons QTS)

Date: 30th October 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians of Year 2,

We hope you are well. We wanted to give you an overview of what learning will look like over the next week for your children.

There will be a new folder set up on Showbie called "Remote Learning". This folder will have a new assignment for each day and will be clearly titled for easy access. All the work the children are expected to complete will be in this folder.

As with the home learning during the Summer term, the instructions will be clear to support your children in completing their learning. Most of the learning will be able to be completed independently but your child may need support in locating their learning on Showbie and finding the resources to support them.

Each day there will also be an online session too. For Year 2 this will begin at 1:00pm. This will be used to review the remote learning for that day as well as begin to set the challenges for the next day. This session will last for approximately 20-30 minutes. The "Remote Learning" folder will include the link to access the Zoom meeting for the following day.

The learning which will be provided will include Phonics and English, Maths and learning based around the curriculum which may include Science, History/Geography, PSHE, Art, DT, Music, RE and MFL.

At home, support your child in creating a routine for your child to be productive. Make sure that they are up and dressed with no distractions so they can complete their work like on a normal school day. Throughout the morning, incorporate a break during this period.

Spellings will continue to be given out as they have been throughout our time in Year 2 and this will be assessed on Thursday. Homework is always used to either practice prior learning or prepare for new learning to come. This will continue to be sent out on Friday in time for the following week. As part of homework; learning is still available through Mathletics, Epic! And TT Rockstars.

If your child needs any help with the independent tasks contact can be made via Showbie and we will do all we can to help them.

We know that this sounds like there is a lot to take in, but we are aiming to cause as little disruption to your child's learning as possible. They have all made such a fantastic start to the new school year and we want this to continue.











LEARNING AND GROWING TOGETHER

We hope your child will not worry about this temporary working arrangement and will continue to enjoy their learning and the challenges this brings.

Kind Regards,

Mr Moulding and Mrs Jones.









